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No Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. Worship  
    

    

Gathering  
    Prelude - Martha Laub 

    Welcome and Announcements - Martha Laub 

    Call to Worship and Prayer  

Praising  
    Congregational Singing - Gerald Shenk 

    Offering (includes coin offerings for missions)  
 

Listening 

    Scripture Reading:  Psalm 139:1-12; Luke 24:13-32 

    Message:  “This is the Way” - John Stoltzfus 
 

Responding  
    Song of Response  

    Congregational Sharing and Prayer  
     

Sending 

    Sending Song  

    Benediction  

============================================== 
Nursery Volunteers: Orpha Beyeler, Carleen Layman 

============================================== 

Let’s extend a warm welcome to John Stoltzfus, who will be sharing 

with us a number of times while Pastor Kevin is on sabbatical!  John 

filled a similar role at Springdale in 2019 & has had pastoral experience 

in a variety of roles in Pennsylvania & Ohio.  John, a brother-in-law of 

Mark Hochstedler, lives in Harrisonburg where his wife Paula is a pastor 

at Park View Mennonite Church. 
 

Please pray for Kevin & Denise Goertzen as they transition from 

vacation to sabbatical time this week (and for Stephan & Virginia who 

were married yesterday!). 
 

 

THIS WEEK 
 

    Thurs. 7:15 a.m.:  Morning Prayers 
                    

NEXT WEEK / COMING EVENTS 
    July    6:  Sewing Circle (9:30 a.m.) 

    July 13-15:  VA Mennonite Conference Summer Assembly 

    July 17-19:  Camping at Sherando Lake 

    July  30:  Fifth Sunday Offering for Missions 

    Aug. 14:  Providing Lunch for Disciples’ Kitchen (11:30 a.m.) 

    Aug. 19:  Men’s Trip to Baseball Game in Washington, DC 

    Oct. 6-7:  Virginia Mennonite Relief Sale 
 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

 

Thanks to the generous donations and hard work of many in the 

congregation, the youth yard and bake sale that was held on June 17 

raised $648.25!  This money will be used for a variety of fun activities 

and mission projects. 
 

Several Springdale families will be camping at Sherando Lake the 

nights of July 17 & 18.  If you would like to participate in this outing, 

please talk to Sharon Shenk. 
 

As you may be aware, we will have a number of guest speakers for 

worship this summer.  If you are willing to provide lunch for one of 

these folks (and possibly their family), please contact Nancy Stoll. 
 

The next MC USA convention will take place July 3-6 in Kansas City, 

MO, followed by a delegate assembly July 7-8.  With no interest 

expressed by Springdale members to serve as a delegate, and no major 

resolutions to be processed, Congregational Council has agreed not to 

send a Springdale delegate to this year’s convention. 
 

Several substantive resolutions (including resolutions regarding VA 

Mennonite Conference’s relationship to Mennonite Church USA) will 

be addressed at the VMC assembly July 13-15 at Park View Mennonite 

Church.  Additional information is available on VMC’s website or via 

the church office.  Please direct any feedback to Gerald Shenk or Ann 

Frank.  Additional information related to events at the assembly is 

located on the Springdale bulletin board. 
 


